To Whom It May Concern re: Unlawful Trespass of The South Fairground Site
adjacent to Spencer House, Vale Of Health, London NW3 1AS

Dear Sir or Madam,

I have been a regular weekly visitor to the place described above since the autumn of
2005, when I first met and became friends with Robbie Litvoi, a fellow musician with
whom I have practised and played ever since. My understanding of his occupancy of
the land is that he was invited by the elderly owner to safeguard it from travellers, fly-

tipping and rodents.

Never at any point in the intervening years has a notice of eviction been posted or
served, so I have had no reason to believe the land was occupied unlawfully. As long
as I have known him, Robbie has lived there with respect and consideration for his

neighbours in Spencer House and the Vale of Health Caravan Site opposite.

I shall be glad to provide additional detail if necessary. I am by profession a self-
employed graphic designer for the book publishing industry and I have been resident
at the address above since October 2003.

Yours faithfully,

Nick Evans
29" August 2016



